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ORDER GRANTING EXTENSION 
OF TIME TO FILE COMMENTS 

BY THE CHAIR: On June 14, 2019, the Commission issued an Order Approving 
Revised Interconnection Standard and Requiring Reports and Testimony, in the above-
stated docket directing Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC, and Duke Energy Progress, LLC, 
(collectively Duke) to host stakeholder meetings on how to address IEEE-1547 in the NC 
Interconnection Standard, and file a report with the Commission by April 1, 2020 on the 
stakeholder process. The order also provided parties may file comments on the report by 
June 1, 2020. 

On May 29, 2020, the North Carolina Clean Energy Business Association 
(NCCEBA) filed a request for a fifteen-day extension of time. While NCCEBA is working 
diligently to meet the June 1, 2020 deadline, NCCEBA state it needs additional time to 
finalize their responsive comments. NCCEBA states that Duke, the North Carolina 
Sustainable Energy Association, and the Public Staff have indicated that they support 
NCCEBA’s request for the extension of time.  

Based on NCCEBA’s motion and the record, the Chair finds good cause to grant 
an extension for all parties to file responsive comments to Monday, June 15, 2020. 

 
IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 1st day of June, 2020. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

       
      Janice H. Fulmore, Deputy Clerk 


